
Frequently Asked Questions 

 
 
Will the nursery be on the same site? 
 
The amalgamated school will continue to operate over the two sites, one site for 
nursery education and the other for primary education. Nursery provision would 
continue to be provided from the current nursery building. The nursery class building 
will not close nor will the nursery class move into the main primary school building. 
 
Will nursery staff remain the same? 
 
If the proposal goes ahead the decision about the school staffing structure will be a 
matter for the headteacher and governing body to decide upon. At this stage it is 
anticipated that the staff of the nursery school would be included in the newly  
primary school apart from the headteacher.  
 
Will there be a teacher in charge of the nursery? 
 
Yes.  A teacher in charge of the nursery will be appointed.  
 
Will the name of the nursery change? 
 
The nursery will be incorporated into the Cadoxton Primary school. The name of the 
amalgamated school including the nursery would be Cadoxton Primary School. 
 
Will school and nursery have the same inset days? 
 
Yes. The primary school including the nursery unit will all share the same school 
inset days. 
 
Will the uniform change? 
 
The current primary school uniform of yellow/sky blue will be the school uniform for 
the amalgamated school including the nursery unit. Children currently attending the 
nursery school and remaining in the nursery in September 2016 will be allowed to 
wear their present uniform, if parents wish, up until they leave the nursery.  
 
Will children automatically get a space in the school from nursery? 
 
Children attending the nursery will not have an automatic right to a place in the 
reception class of the school. Parents will have to apply in the normal way, as they 
do now, by completing an application form.  


